
 

 

 
 
 
28 September 2021 

 
 

Dear Shareholder 

Annual Report – Year ending 30 June 2021 

For those shareholders who have elected to receive a hard copy of the Company’s Annual Report, we enclose 

a copy of that report. 

We also advise that we will be despatching the 2021 Notice of Annual General Meeting shortly, but in the 

meantime, we expect that the meeting will be held in Brisbane, in person and prior to 30 November 2021. 

 
 
 
For further information contact:  
 
Andrew Kemp 
Non-executive Chairman 
3844 3227 
 


